
 
 
 

 
PUBLIC USE OF SCHOOL BUSES 

 
1.  Transportation of Pupils:  The present licensing regulations of the State of 

Wisconsin do not allow the use of a vehicle carrying a regular school bus 
registration plate for any purpose other than transporting pupils to and from school 
and extra-curricular activities.  Out-of-school groups such as Boy Scouts, 4-H Clubs, 
etc., cannot be transported in these vehicles, and even school pupils cannot be 
transported by outside sponsors unless the school has an education interest in the 
trip.  “Weight Plate Stickers” required of bus contractors doing charter work are not 
available to schools. 

 
2.  Transportation of Parents for Extra Curricular Activities:  The Granton Area School 

District will provide transportation for parents and guardians of pupils, and 
authorized chaperons for approved extracurricular activities whenever transportation 
for such activities is provided to pupils and space is available.  Transportation of 
pupils will receive priority to transportation of parents and guardians.  The district will 
not provide transportation for approved extracurricular activities for parents and 
guardians only. 

 
Any parent or guardian provided transportation under this policy shall comply with all 
applicable school rules and with the directives of the district’s agent supervising the 
transportation.  Non-compliance may result in the denial of transportation or other 
sanctions as appropriate. 
 
At the discretion of the Board, a fee sufficient to reimburse the district for the cost of 
providing such transportation shall be paid by the persons transported. 
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